State Contracting Standards Board
Privatization Committee

Meeting Minutes

June 16, 2010

Room 173, State Office Building, Hartford, CT

Members Present: Gale Mattison, Chair; Charles Casella, Jr.; Lawrence Fox; Thomas F. Harrison; Gary Maher.

Members Absent:  None.

Also Present: One member of the public.

Chairman Mattison called the meeting to order at 9:30 AM and noted the presence of a quorum.

Overview of CGS Chapter 62:  There was a general review and discussion of Section 4e-16 of Chapter 62 which specifically requires a “privatization contract committee” within the Board and which outlines the various procedural steps that state contracting agencies must follow in considering a privatization contract for the privatization of any state service that is not currently privatized.  Members discussed the statutory call for a cost-benefit analysis as part of that process and the elements which must be included in that analysis and the role and importance of each such element.  There was also a discussion of the role of that analysis in a state contracting agency’s “business case” in support of privatization.

The members discussed the statutory requirement and the logistical challenges of Section 4e-16(n)’s requirement that the Board, in conjunction with the Department of Administrative Services, recommend and implement “standards and procedures” including “templates” for use by state contracting agencies in developing “business cases” in connection with privatization contracts.  There was general agreement that this requirement will require significant assistance from legal and other professional and technical personnel. 
Review of Decision Process Flow Document:  The members briefly reviewed and discussed the Process Flow Document that is contained in the Board Document Book.  There was agreement that the Flow Document is a helpful tool for consideration of the Board’s obligations.

Core Government Services:  The members conducted a discussion of the meaning and intention of the term “core government services” in connection with the Board’s and the Committee’s statutory role in the state contracting process under Chapter 62.

Other Business:  The Committee reviewed and briefly discussed a series of letters from the CSEA and the American Council of Engineering Companies relating to the question of whether the Department of Transportation’s bridge safety inspections are considered “core government services” within the meaning of Section 4e-16.  The members decided to send a letter to DOT Commissioner Marie requesting some factual and background information on its bridge inspection practices.  Mr. Fox agree to prepare a draft letter for discussion at the Committee’s next meeting.  The Committee agreed that the Board is not an adjudicatory body and will not conduct any formal proceeding concerning these letters but will consider them as part of its normal business activities.
Next Meeting:  The Committee agreed to meet at 9:30 AM on Friday, June 25, in Room 173 in the State Office Building.

There being no further business, Chairman Mattison adjourned the meeting at 11:30 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Thomas F. Harrison
